Dear Lake Parker Members:

Only six more months until another beautiful summer at THE lake. Some of us are jealous of those of you who find it possible to visit your houses throughout the year. And, we know you hardy, year-round residents have a great winter in spite of occasional weather excesses.

The enclosed CHROVICLE clippings bring you up-to-date concerning this situation. We hope to see improvement in the near future. We can then discuss our next steps to clean up the Lake. We are well on our way toward our goals.

Our survey returns were extremely encouraging. We were very pleased with the unity of the members as to supporting continuous efforts by our Assolution to stop all pollution and to restore the lake to its cleanliness of years ago. Further, there was nearly unanimous opinion that our ultimate objectives should be that the lake provide opportunities for swimming (very strong), good fishing (trout, bass, perch, and pickerel), and boating (with limitations on size of power boats).

Suggestions were made that more opportunities should be provided for the members to get together during the summer. We intend to implement this idea by having at least two covered dish suppers (July and August), and possibly social and business activities.

Your officers are grateful for your responses and also for the many kind words concerning their efforts for your benefit (past and present).

We are happy to report that as of this date there have been no "break-ins." This is primarily due to the vigilance of Bob Martin.

We regret to report the untimely passing of Gerald Mason, husband of our secretary, Norma Mason.

Wherever you are -- Happy Holidays and Best Wishes for the New Year from your Lake Parker Association Officers --

Gerald Anderson, President Floyd Taylor, Vice-President Norma Mason, Secretary Mary Martin, Treasurer